Executive Director’s Report to Welsh Chess Union Annual General Meeting 2018
The Management Board has met on four occasions during the year and has been well attended with significant contributions from all present.  
Management Board decisions:

a. To adopt Lord Mostyn as a new patron.
b. To amend voting rights of the Selection Committee.
c. To provide £1000 towards the cost of professional coaches/captains for the next Chess Olympiad.
d. Agreed for the officials of WCU to meet the President of FIDE in Cardiff.
e. To support the Cardiff City Stadium event.
f. To adopt a Development Plan, once relevant committees have had their input.
g. A club registration fee of £5 per club to cover insurance.
h. Adult registration fees to be increased by £3.
i. To amend qualification for closed championships.

j. Financial accounts for the AGM were presented and accepted.

The WCU has a top heavy age profile due to the large number who entered chess through the interest generated by the Fischer-Spassky World Championships of 1972.  This is replicated on the Management Board where most of the members are far from their first flush of youth!  It has naturally come to a time where some MB members would like to step down and hand over responsibilities to fresh blood.  It is important for the reinvigoration and future success of Welsh chess that people come forward to fill these roles.  

I would like to personally thank all members of the Management Board for their commitment to Welsh chess.
Chess at all levels across Wales exists because of the enthusiasm and many hours of hard work put in voluntarily by people who run and organise chess at club, zone and national level.  I am grateful to these people as without them Welsh chess could not flourish.
Good luck to our Olympiad teams and all Juniors and Seniors taking part in international competition.

Adrian M Davies 

